GUILFORD ASSOCIATION BOARD –MARCH 5, 2019 MEETING MINUTES

March 5, 2019

7:00 PM

Westcott Room, Second Presbyterian Church

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Margaret Alton, Joshua Angulo-Bartlett, Doug Borg, Curtis Campbell, Elizabeth Comer, Sarah Crowe, Clarke Griffin, Jeremy Hoffman, Tom Hobbs, Kelly Maher, Lee Miller, Steve Murphy and Bill Rienhoff.

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Cathy Boyne, Tim Chriss, Carl Coscia, Anthony Gill, Chris Lyon, Brandon McCullough, and Lynda Riley.

Other Attendees: Officers from the Northern District of the BCPD and Fred Besche 

PRESIDING: Tom Hobbs, Guilford Association President

The minutes from the January 8, 2018 meeting were approved.

Financial Statements: Lee Miller

There is a large cash balance in the PNC account. PNC has indicated that it offers a money market rate of 1.95%. Curtis Campbell and Lee Miller will explore other banks that may offer a higher rate.

Security: Curtis Campbell

A Security Training Session will be held on Saturday, March 30 at 1 pm in the Calvert Middle School Auditorium. Currently there are seven RSVPs. Discussion ensued as to whether the session should be streamed.

There have been eight criminal incidents since January. Three-quarters of them occur on York Road/Greenmount. One was a robbery with a knife. Another was the carjacking of a teenage girl by three juveniles. No one was hurt.
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Two police officers present discussed community matters. One of the officers recommended putting key fobs in foil to prevent criminals from using a fob relay system to access cars when they are locked. They also recommended not having a purse in the passenger seat to avoid carjacking.

For non-urgent calls Guilford residents can call 443-934-7576 or email thenorthernway@baltimorepolice.org.

Johns Hopkins Police Force: Tom Hobbs

Tom Hobbs has written a letter to Johns Hopkins University expressing the support of the Johns Hopkins Police Force by the Guilford Board of Managers. He has also sent a letter of support to our State Senator, Mary Washington, our General Assembly delegates and our city councilmembers. Mary Washington is adamantly against Johns Hopkins having a police force.

Other Guilford Board members have also sent letters to local politicians.

Traffic: Doug Borg

39th Street will be repaved. Bike lanes on both sides, restricted lanes and no parking are proposed. Months ago on behalf of the Association comments were provided to DOT requesting revisions. There has been no response from DOT.

The Association continues to request  the re-installation of the island in the middle of Greenway where Millbrook and Northway meet. There has been no response from DOT.

Architecture: Tom Hobbs

There have been 15 applications submitted to the Architectural Committee since January. Last year there were two significant additions to houses approved that are under construction. Currently five houses are in foreclosure. Several of these houses are being purchased by investors. They have numerous covenant violations that have been recorded.

Parks: Margaret Alton

The Sunken Park needs to have a new drainage system constructed due to the high water table. A new drain will be built along the north side of the walkway and water will be sent to the main drain in the center of the park. The cost for the design, permits, construction and restoration could be up to  $40,000.

More flower bed sponsors are needed for Sherwood Gardens for both the tulip season and summer flowers.

ARC is no longer able to plant the tulips in the fall as they have done for more than a decade. ARC is no longer allowed to provide work readiness therapy and pay the individuals who are receiving their help. Another contractor will need to be found and it is expected the planting costs will increase.

North Baltimore Neighborhood Coalition: Tom Hobbs

The North Baltimore Neighborhood Coalition will revise the agreements related to future plans for Loyola University by May. Anthony Gill will represent Guilford in the discussions.
 

Guilford Elementary and Middle School Building: Tom Hobbs

The Guilford Elementary and Middle School (GEMS) is expected to close at the end of the 2021 school year. The school will merge with Walter P Carter School located at St. George’s and East 43rd Street. The GEMS building is located within Guilford and its only permissible uses are single-family houses or an educational institution. The building could be used as a charter school.

The Guilford Association through the Deed and Agreement has review and approval control over the use of the building and any architectural changes.

Crown Castle: Fred Besche

Crown Castle is installing almost 600 small-cell fiber optic nodes in North Baltimore, but none in Guilford. These nodes would allow outdoor security camera videos to be networked throughout the neighborhood. 

Social Events: Sarah Crowe

The Easter Egg Hunt will be held on April 13.

The Tulip Dig will be held on Saturday, May 25.

Family Day will be held on September 14.


Respectively submitted,

Lynda Aalpoel Riley
From notes by Clarke Griffin


